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FIN.C2/16315/HSE/2011                          DATED: 16/07/2011 
 

          DEPARTMENT OF HIGHER SECONDARY EDUCATION 
 
     CIRCULAR 

 
Sub: Higher Secondary Education Department- Annual Plan 2011-12- implementation-  
         construction of Toilets in Govt. HSSs(+2)-Submission of Project Proposals along     
         With Plan and Estimates-Reg 
 
                     During the Financial Year 2011-12 an amount of Rs10 crores has been earmarked in the Budget 
Estimate under Plan for Construction of Toilets for Girl students in 200 Government Higher Secondary Schools 
(Plus Two). This Scheme is envisaged exclusively for Girl students. There are 44 Government Higher Secondary 
Schools (+2) in the state exclusively for Girl Students. Government are very particular in implementing this 
Scheme in all Government Girls Higher Secondary Schools in the state. Similarly156 mixed Higher Secondary 
schools in the state will also become beneficiaries of this scheme by getting funds for toilets for Girl students of 
that schools. Rs. 5 lakhs each is earmarked for construction of toilet in each school. The toilet should 
consist of two or more Wash basins. Hence the Principals of all Government Girls Higher Secondary Schools 
are requested to contact the LSGIs concerned and extent all possible help from their part to get the scheme 
implemented in their school by submitting proposals along with Plan and Estimate through the LSGIs concerned. 
                Since 156 mixed Higher Secondary Schools are also benefitted by this scheme, the principals of such 
schools who want to implement this scheme also should contact the LSGIs concerned and extend all possible 
help from their part to get the scheme implemented in their school by submitting proposals along with Plan and 
Estimate through the LSGIs concerned. The Secretaries of LSGIs are also intimated herewith to prepare Plan 
and Estimate and submit proposals for implementing this scheme in the schools under their jurisdiction.  
            113 schools are already considered for construction of toilets and providing drinking water facilities during 
2011-12 under another scheme. The list has been forwarded to the LSGIs concerned. The Principals are directed 
to contact the secretaries of the LSGIs concerned and assure whether their school has been considered under 
this scheme. Those schools who have already been benefited by such schemes need not apply. 
       The Principals of all Government Girls Higher Secondary Schools should definitely contact the concerned 
LSGI [Dist. Panchayat/Municipality/Corporation] and submit proposals along with Plan and Estimate through the 
LSGIs concerned. The last date of submission of proposal is on or before 15.08.2011. 
 
If any further clarification contact: R.SIVARAJAN, ASST. DIRECTOR-9497009954  

Sd/- 
                         SENIOR FINANCE OFFICER 

                                    FOR DIRECTOR 
           HIGHER SECONDARY EDUCATION 

 
To: The Principals of all Government  
       Higher Secondary Schools.       
 


